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LEPROFESSIONAL GROUP ON ULTRASONICS ENGINEERING (PGUE) IS AN ASSOCIATION OF IRE MEMBERS WITH 
OF 

1 
i PROFESSIONAL INTEREST IN THE FIELD ULTRASONICS ENGINEERING. ALL IRE MEMBERS ARE ELIGIBLE FOR 

MEMBERSHIP AND WILL RECEIVE ALL PGUE PUBLICATIONS UPON PAYMENT OF THE PRESCRIBED ASSESSMENT. 
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I
I n  vim of the rapid growth of our Group, it seems desirable t o  review the 
method by whiuh 01u' officers am elected and t o  aonsider methods i n  which the 
general membership would participate more aotiwly in the selection of  the i r  
offiuials, Therefore, I have appointed Dr. Morton D. Fagen, a past Chairman of 
the Professional cfroup, to investigate th i s  prablem and t o  uoxne up with some 
def'inite reaommndatlons. A q  PauE mnibers h m h g  mggestions in  th i s  regard 
should aend them t o  him a t  the Bell Telephone Laboratories, Whippaw, New Jersey, 

S . 

It is  hoped that we w i l l  ham enongh papers t o  have a PMJE sponsored sesaie!,Jy pROFEon ultrasonios a t  %he National Eleotronios Coaferexaue i n  Chicago in October. MEMBlWe have already begun plana for the Maroh, 1958 IRE meting in  New York Citg . . 

Specifically, we are planning to have two aesslons on ultrasonic meammnts ,  .. e-

one of these being devoted to ultrasonio delay lines. &.John E. May, Jr., 

Bell Telephone Laboratories, Whippaqv, New Jersey,  w i l l  be the Program Chairman, 

Pleaae c o d a a t e  with him if you plan to present a paper on ultrasonio measare-

mnts or on any other aspect o f  ultrasonics, 



